
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES


15 June 2011

11.81
ACCREDITATION OF PRIOR LEARNING 

The Committee, at its meeting on 16 June 2010, had agreed that the APL Working Group review policy and practice in this area (min 10.78).  Professor Curran, Chair of the Working Group, presented the Working Group’s report (Paper No TLC/11/25).  

While the policy and procedures were considered to remain broadly fit for purpose, the Committee noted that the main issue identified was inconsistency in application of the process by Faculties and sometimes within Faculties.  The level of guidance and provision of guidance materials to students as well as criteria used in consideration of claims varied.  Reporting to Faculty level was uneven.

It was noted that formally constituted APL Boards were seldom, if ever, employed to consider APL claims.  The preferred option was for this role to be carried out by course committees.  APEL versions of modules had not been developed.

The Working Group proposed a revised University policy document and overarching guidance which incorporated changes made in the light of experience.  In addition, in order to achieve greater consistency, a set of Guidelines for Staff and Applicants had been drafted.  These included standardised pro formas, which would not, however, be prescriptive. 

The Committee was asked to consider the following modifications to the University’s APL policy, that:

a)
policy and procedures be subject to regular monitoring and review every five years;

b)
guidance be given on the constitution of an alternative body to a formally constituted APL Board which would be authorised to make decisions at programme level, as follows:  ‘Such bodies shall include as ‘Selectors’ at least two members of staff and should normally include the Course/Subject Director, the APL Adviser [normally the Course/Subject Director] and a subject expert’;

c)
in all APEL applications, a portfolio, in the standard format proposed, be used for the presentation of evidence of experiential learning, and that the ‘APEL module’ route no longer be provided;

d)
Faculties adapt, as appropriate, the proposed Guidelines for Staff and Applicants in the operation of the Faculty APL process.

Faculties were also to ensure that their procedures to oversee the operation of the APL process and the equitable and consistent treatment of claims were operationalised at Faculty level.

The current Policy provided that no fee be charged for assessing claims for admission to undergraduate programmes, and the Working Group proposed an extension of this policy to reflect its de facto application in articulations within linked postgraduate programmes and articulation from courses in collaborative provision.

The Committee noted that there had been no consensus within the Working Group in regard to fees for assessing claims for exemption or advanced standing based on certificated and/or experiential evidence.  Currently it appeared that only one school charged the approved fee (£155).  Professor Curran was of the opinion that the same flat fee as set out in the University’s fees schedule should be charged for the consideration of all such APL claims. 

The Working Group had endorsed the continuation of the 2006 recommendation that monies generated from the APL process should be deployed back to Faculties to set against the cost of the administration of the process.


AGREED that:

i)
Professor Curran, Mr B McArthur and members of the Working Group be thanked for their work;

ii)
the recommendations of the Working Group be endorsed and the revised Guiding Principles, and Policy and Guidelines for the Operation of the APL process be applied by Faculties from 2011/12;

iii)
it be recommended to the Chief Finance and Information Officer that the waiving of the APL fee be extended to exemptions or advanced standing  arising from articulations in linked postgraduate courses and agreed articulation arrangements from collaborative courses in line with current practice, and that the fee be applied for all other APL applications;


iv)
the operation of the Policy and Procedures be reviewed again in 2016/17.


18 June 2008

08.131
ACCREDITATION OF PRIOR LEARNING

Professor Curran presented the report of the APL Working Group (TLC/08/45) which had reconvened to review the effectiveness of the Policy for APL, approved for implementation in 2006/7, compliance with it, and to consider possible modifications in the light of experience (min 06.31 iii) refers).
The Committee noted that reports had been received from each Faculty on the implementation of the Policy and that general satisfaction had been expressed, although clarification was sought on some aspects.  The Working Group considered that a number of points related to matters already addressed in the Policy and that some re-acquaintance with the Policy would be beneficial.  It was noted that the implementation of the Policy was not yet complete in some areas, with procedures still under development.  Some examples of good practice had been identified.

The Committee noted a view that a fee should not be charged for applications for the accreditation of prior certificated learning, given that, once a particular qualification was accepted as appropriate for entry/exemption, it was likely to be deemed acceptable from all future applicants and would thus not require any further assessment by the University.  The Committee considered that the review of all APC/EL claims needed to be appropriately resourced and that different course committees would have to consider the learning outcomes achieved by applicants through their previous studies/qualifications. Articulation arrangements were in place for some cohorts of students to gain entry/exemptions to Ulster programmes, without the requirement to pay a fee.  In addition, the Policy did recommend that no APC/EL fee be charged for undergraduate courses, in keeping with the University’s commitment to widening access (Recommendation for Implementation 3).

The Committee was asked to consider the following recommendations:

i)
APL Boards – that Faculties should be asked to review arrangements to demonstrate that where alternatives to APL Boards were used (ie course/ subject committee or selectors), the same degree of rigour and status as a formal APL Board was provided;

ii)
Datasets – that each Faculty should ensure that mechanisms were employed to review datasets at School or Faculty level;

iii)
Fees – that Faculties be encouraged to review the fee in light of experience of the uptake and the work involved;

iv)
Admissions – that the ninth ‘Recommendation for Implementation’ in the Policy be amended to make explicit its application to prospective students, as follows:

9 
Faculties/Schools should have prepared materials to inform students [ADD] and prospective students how to make a claim for APC/EL.

v)
Currency – that no specific guidelines be given but this matter should be determined at course/subject level as provided for under Recommendation 20 of the Policy;

vi)
Awarding of Marks – that it be reaffirmed that, where possible, a mark should be awarded for APEL portfolios and where a mark was available for APCL claims, it should be used.  Where marks were not available or easily interpreted, it should be made clear to students that this could impact on the award classification as the standard of achievement might not be demonstrated.

The Committee noted that the Working Group was of the view that, subject to these recommendations, the current Policy remained appropriate and fit for purpose.

It was noted that the review had been undertaken early in the life of the Policy, and the infrastructure and experience needed to support submission and assessment of claims at Faculty/School levels was only being established.  A longer period of implementation was needed for a full view on the impact of the Policy.

AGREED:

i)
that, subject to the above addition to Recommendation 9 in the Policy, the Policy be confirmed;

ii)
that the recommendations above be endorsed;

iii)
that a further review of the impact of the Policy together with the fee charged be undertaken by the Working Group in two to three years’ time.

19 October 2005

05.163
ACCREDITATION OF PRIOR LEARNING 

In May 2005 the Committee had agreed that Faculties and relevant departments should consider the report of the APL Working Group and provide comments for consideration by the Committee (min 05.59 refers).

Ms C Curran presented paper TLC/05/77 which outlined the responses received from Faculties, Academic Registry, Finance and Staff Development.

The Committee noted that a key issue was the limits for APE/CL.  Currently up to two-thirds of any course might be exempted and the Working Group had recommended that postgraduate students should undertake a minimum of 50% of the prescribed programme of study.  It was noted that the Faculty of Social Sciences had concerns about this.  No change had been proposed for undergraduate courses, but the Faculty of Business and Management considered that, while two-thirds was appropriate for APCL, a limit of 50% should be set for APEL claims.

The Committee noted that the Faculty of Arts had considered that the establishment of an APL Board at the level of the School/Faculty to consider claims would be a burdensome procedure and preferred a process involving the subject selector and the Director of Admissions in the Faculty.  It was noted that the Working Group had sought to propose guiding principles which Faculties might adapt to their particular circumstances, provided that the assessment processes met the expectations of rigour and validity.

AGREED:
that the Working Group reconvene to consider the comments received and to revise as appropriate the draft policy and guiding principles with a view to reporting to the December meeting of the Committee.

4 May 2005

05.59
ACCREDITATION OF PRIOR EXPERIENTIAL LEARNING (APEL)

Mrs Curran presented the report from the Working Group on APEL (TLC/05/21).


In May 2004 the Committee had received the QAA draft Guidelines on Accreditation of Prior Learning and in view of these and the recently revised University regulations to give parity of esteem to non-certificated learning, ie learning achieved through experience, the Committee had agreed that a working group be established to review the University’s policy on APL and take forward the elaboration of University policy on APEL (min 04.76 refers).


The Committee noted that the Working Group had taken due regard of the final QAA Guidelines on APL published in September 2004 and in order to be equitable in the assessment of prior learning had considered Certificated (APCL) and Experiential (APEL) Learning.


The Committee welcomed the report and noted the draft Guiding Principles; the draft Policy for APL and recommendations for implementation.


It was noted that the draft Policy for APL included the following:



APCL for advanced standing;



APCL for exemptions;



APEL for admissions;



APEL for advanced standing;



APEL for exemption/part of a course.


The process would centre on Faculty/school-based APL boards.


The matter of double counting had been considered and the Group had acknowledged that this could be a significant issue at postgraduate level.  The Group had recommended that in postgraduate programmes students should undertake a minimum of 50% of the programme to be eligible for the academic award. This would represent a change to the current regulation. It had been agreed that for undergraduate awards the one-third minimum remained appropriate.  


The Committee noted the recommendation that there should be no fee for APC/EL claims for undergraduate admissions, in keeping with the University’s commitment to widening access, but that a fee should be charged for admission to postgraduate programmes by APEL in recognition of the resources required to assess the claim.  In determining the fees to be charged for exemptions and advanced standing it was suggested that it might be helpful to consider the fee arrangements of some professional bodies.  Dr Lillie considered that there would be circumstances where it might be appropriate to waive fees for postgraduate programmes.


Some concern was expressed regarding the resource implications of assessing claims and the tight timeframe for decisions on claims particularly for subject areas offering a large number of part-time programmes, eg in the Faculty of Business and Management.  Members noted the importance of training and staff development so that consistent and rigorous processes were adopted across the University.

AGREED:

i) that Faculties and relevant departments, such as Finance and Registry, be asked to consider the report and provide comments for consideration by the Committee at its October meeting;

ii) that ambiguities in regulations identified by the Working Group be addressed in the 2005 update;

iii) that Mrs Curran, members of the Working Group and the Academic Office, be thanked for the comprehensive report.
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